

Calendar Dates:

October

- From 2nd October Cambridge Progress Tests in
 English, Maths, Science
- From 5th October Cambridge
 IGCSE re-take exams
- 17th 18th October QLC
 Conference (MUN)
- 19th October ESLR
 Day: Ethical Individual
- 26th October Mid-term reports published on the parent portal.

News

I write this just as we draw to the close of the second of term. In many ways we have had a wonderful start to the year. New teachers and students have settled well, and everyone appreciates the work that has been done over the summer. It is now our responsibility to look after the environment so that it as attractive and welcoming in six months' time.

Last month I mentioned that our theme this year is building community. The most obvious representation of the school as a community is the uniform. As such, it is essential that students arrive to school in correct uniform and wear it properly. This shows respect for the school and a sense that a student wants to be part of the community. So far, in general, students have been attending school in the correct uniform and wearing it properly. Long may this continue.

The same is true for punctuality to school. Arrival to school on time is essential if a student is to gain the full benefit of education at EMS. Those who are consistently late miss important learning time. For instance, there are already students who have been late to school 50% of the time. If that continues throughout the year then substantial learning time is lost and consequences in line with school policies may be imposed. Indeed, the Ministry of Education and higher education states that any student who misses 36 days of the school year may be asked to repeat the year. Again, getting to school on time shows a commitment to the school and a desire to be part of the community.

Another way of building community is by improving communication. I would like to thank all the parents who attended the Year 12 and Year 7 to 11 curriculum evenings. It is always a pleasure for us to meet parents to share what is being studied during the academic year.

Since the last newsletter, I am proud to welcome the following new members of the teaching team:

Ms. Gloria Okwuosah has joined the Maths department. She was previously teaching in the Upper Primary division here. Gloria is from Nigeria and enjoys reading a good book and watching fantasy movies. Interesting fact - she writes songs.

Mr. Milorad Susilovic (Mr. Mike) has joined the ICT department. He is from UK and is a Reading FC fan. His hobbies are photography and travel. He has visited 106 countries in the world. Interesting fact: he has been to Transnistria and Abkhazia.

Ms.Faten Haidar is from Lebanon and teaches Physics. Her favorite hobbies are watching movies and reading. Interesting fact - her favourite quote is: "Nothing is absolute, everything is relative."

Mr. Kareem Abdel-Rahim has joined us as an intern. He is from Chicago, Illinois, USA. His interests are volleyball, camping and reading/writing. Interesting fact: he has lived in 5 different countries.



Counselor's Corner

Welcome to a new year at English Modern School. It has been great having our students back and eager to learn. As students move up academically, the work becomes more challenging and it is important to have systems in place to deal with these challenges. As you know, the counselors are here to help guide students in the areas of: Academic, Personal Social and Career.

In order to help our families and students be successful, we would like to share a few strategies to implement at home:

- **-Talk to your child about their day.** This helps students reflect on their studies while helping you as parent understand any challenges they may face.
- **-Set goals and expectations for the year.** Students work best when they know what is expected of them. Goals should be both short term (passing this week's science assessment) and long term goals (achieving a "B" on the Chemistry IGCSE exam). Be sure to reward their accomplishments and revisit goals when needed.
- **-Set up a dedicated place and routine for completing homework.** Students need structure. Knowing when and where they are expected to complete tasks helps them stay organized. After a long day at school, students need a break. Set up a schedule that includes an hour of rest before starting their homework.
- **-Review your child's homework.** Students are more likely to complete their assignments when they know that their parents are involved with their education. Set this expectation in the beginning and it will become a habit.
- -Encourage your child to persevere. All students will face challenges this year. Whether it is a teacher they don't like, a subject that is too hard or not getting along with a peer. By avoiding the situation, we create an environment where giving up is easy. It is important to encourage your child to face and overcome their difficulties. Perseverance helps students build character, self-esteem and a sense of achievement.

Please feel free to contact your child's counselor if you have any questions or concerns about your child's progress. Wishing you all a great school year.

Ms. Tori (Years 7-9) ms.counselor@emsdoha.net

Ms. Kamilah (Years 10-12) hs.counselor@emsdoha.net

Useful Information:

parent/student handbook.

The school website has a great deal of information for parents of secondary school children.

On the About Us drop down menu you will find a page on school hours. On the Our School drop down menu you will find a page on school uniform. On the Program tab there is a section for the secondary school that includes general introductions from the Assistant Principal and Head of Year 12/ Head Counsellor. There is also a google site that is divided into subject areas where each teacher informs you about curriculum, assessment and the work being covered by each section. On the Parents tab you will find the parent portal - which will have information from the school such as latest iSAMS messages and the mid - term report. Please contact me if you are unable to access the portal. It also has the most up-to-date version of the



تواريخ هامة

شهر أكتوبر

- من يوم 2 أكتوبر اختبارات كامبريدج التقدمية في اللغة الإنجليزية، والرياضيات، والعلوم
- من يوم 5 أكتوبر إعادة اختبارات كامبريج للشهادة الدولية العامة للتعليم الثانوي 17-18 أكتوبر مؤتمر QLC (الأمم المتحدة النموذجية)
- يوم 19 أكتوبر يوم النتائج المتوقعة على نطاق المدرسة: أفراد أخلاقيون
- يوم 26 أكتوبر نشر تقارير منتصف الفصل الدراسي على بوابة أولياء الأمور

الأخبار

أُرسل لحضرتكم هذه النشرة الإخبارية وقد شارف الشهر الثاني من الفصل الدراسي الأول على الانتهاء. لقد كانت بداية السنة الدراسية بداية رائعة في عدة نواحي، حيث استقر المُعلِمون والطلاب الجُدُد بشكل جيد في صفوفهم، كما أننا نُقدر الأعمال التي تم تنفيذها خلال فترة الصيف. إن مسؤوليتنا من الآن وصاعداً هي الحفاظ على البيئة المدرسية بنفس الجاذبية والترحيب بعد مرور ستة أشهر.

كُنت قد ذكرت الشهر الماضي بأن شعارنا هذا العام هو عن بناء المجتمع. إن الزي المدرسي من أبرز الملامح التي توضح هيئة المجتمع المدرسي، لذلك فإنه من الضروري حضور الطلاب إلى المدرسة مرتدبين الزي المدرسي الصحيح وبالطريقة الملائمة، حيث يُظهِر ذلك احترام الطالب للمدرسة ورغبته في أن يكون جزء من هذا المجتمع. التزم الطلاب بالزي المدرسي الصحيح وبطريقة ملائمة للارتداء حتى الآن. نتمنى استمرار هذا الأمر.

تنطبق نفس قواعد الالتزام على الحضور إلى المدرسة. إن وصول الطالب إلى المدرسة في الوقت المحدد ضروري لكي يحصل على الفوائد الكاملة من التعليم الذي توفره المدرسة الإنجليزية الحديثة. إن التأخر المستمر لهؤلاء الطلاب يؤدي إلى إضاعتهم لأوقات دراسية مهمة. على سبيل المثال، هناك بعض الطلاب النين يتأخرون في الحضور بنسبة 50% من الوقت، في حالة استمرار هذا التأخير خلال السنة الدراسية سيفقدون الكثير من وقت التعلم، مما سيؤدي إلى فرض عواقب بناءً على سياسات المدرسة. تنص وزارة التعليم والتعليم العالي إلى أنه في حال غياب الطالب لمدة 36 يوم دراسي فمن الممكن أن يؤدي ذلك إلى استبقاء الطالب في نفس السنة الدراسية. كما أود التأكيد مرة أخرى، بأن حضور الطالب إلى المدرسة في الوقت المحدد يعنى التزامه بالدراسة ورغبته في أن يكون جزءً من هذا المجتمع المدرسي.

إن تحسين التواصل هو إحدى طرق بناء المجتمع. أود أن أشكر جميع أولياء الأمور لحضورهم الاجتماعات الخاصة بمنهج الصف السابع وحتى الصف الثاني عشر. يُسعدنا دائماً أن نلتقي بأولياء الأمور لمشاركتهم ما يتم دراسته خلال العام الأكاديمي.

أفخر بالترحيب بأعضاء هيئة التدريس الجدد منذ النشرة الإخبارية السابقة:

انضمت السيدة جلوريا أوكوسا إلى قسم الرياضيات. كانت تُدرس سابقاً بقسم المرحلة الابتدائية العليا بالمدرسة الإنجليزية الحديثة. جلوريا من نيجيريا، وتحب قراءة الكتب الجيدة ومشاهدة أفلام الفنتازيا. حقيقة مثيرة للاهتمام عنها: تقوم جلوريا بتأليف الأغاني.

انضم السيد ميلوراد ساسيلوفيتش (مايك) إلى قسم تكنولوجيا المعلومات والاتصالات. السيد ميلوراد من المملكة المتحدة وهو من متابعي أخبار فرق كرة القدم. هواياته هي التصوير والسفر، وقام بزيارة 106 دولة حول العالم. حقيقة مثيرة للاهتمام عنه: قام مايك بزيارة ترانسنيستريا وأبخازيا.

السيدة فاتن حيدر من لبنان وهي مُعَلِمة فيزياء. هواياتها المفضلة هي مشاهدة الأفلام والقراءة. حقيقة مثيرة للاهتمام عنها: مقولتها المفضلة هي "لا يوجد شيء مطلق، كل شيء نسبي."

انضم السيد كريم عبد الرحيم كمُعلِم احتياطي. هو من شيكاغو، ولاية إلينوي، الولايات المتحدة الأمريكية. يحب الكرة الطائرة، التخييم، القراءة والكتابة. حقيقة مثيرة للاهتمام عنه: كان يُقيم بخمس دول مختلفة.



قسم الإرشاد الاجتماعي

نُرحب بكم في سنة جديدة بالمدرسة الإنجليزية الحديثة. من الرائع رؤية طلابنا من جديد وهم متشوقون للتعلم. مع تطور المراحل التعليمية لطلابنا، يصبح عملهم أكثر تحدياً ومن المهم وجود أنظمة للتعامل مع تلك التحديات. وكما تعلمون فإن الاستشاريون متواجدون للمساعدة في إرشاد الطلاب من الناحية: الأكاديمية، والشخصية، والاجتماعية، والمهنية.

نود مشاركة بعض الاستراتيجيات لتطبيقها في المنزل، وذلك من أجل مساعدة عائلاتنا وطلابنا على النجاح:

- تحدثوا مع ابنكم/ابنتكم عن يومه(ها). سيساعد هذا الأمر الطلاب على التركيز في دراستهم كما سيساعدكم كأولياء أمر على فهم أي تحديات من الممكن أن تواجههم.
- قوموا بتحديد أهداف وتوقعات للسنة. يعمل الطلاب بشكل أفضل عندما يكونون على علم بما يتوقع منهم. يجب أن تُحددوا أهداف على المدى القصير (النجاح في تقييم العلوم هذا الأسبوع) والمدى البعيد (الحصول على "B" في امتحان ال IGCSE بمادة الكيمياء). يجب التأكد من مكافئتهم على إنجازاتهم والعودة إلى الأهداف عندما يتطلب الأمر.
- قوموا بإعداد مكان ونظام مخصص لعمل الواجبات المنزلية. يحتاج الطلاب إلى وضع أُسس. مثل معرفة متى وأين عليهم أن يستكملوا أعمالهم فذلك يساعدهم على أن يكونوا منظمين. يحتاج الطلاب إلى الراحة بعد يوم طويل في المدرسة. يجب إعداد جدول يحتوي على ساعة للراحة قبل البدء بعمل الواجبات المنزلية.
- مراجعة الواجبات المنزلية الخاصة بابنكم/ابنتكم. يقوم الطلاب باستكمال واجباتهم بشكل أكبر عندما يكونون على علم بأن أولياء الأمور يشاركونهم ما يتعلمون. حددوا معهم هذا التوقع منذ البداية وسيصبح عادة.
 - شجعوا ابنكم/ابنتكم على المثابرة. سيواجه جميع الطلاب تحديات خلال السنة الحالية. سواء كان مُعَلِم(ة) لا يحبونه، أو مادة يصعب فهمها أو صديق يصعب التواصل معه. إن التغاضي عن المشكلة يؤدي إلى خلق بيئة يكون فيها الاستسلام سهلاً. من المهم تشجيع أبنائكم على المواجهة والتغلب على الصعوبات التي يواجهونها. حيث يساعد الإصرار على بناء شخصيات الطلاب، وثقتهم بأنفسهم، وشعور هم بتحقيق الإنجازات.

يرجى من حضرتكم التواصل مع الاستشارية الاجتماعية لابنكم/لابنتكم في حال كانت لديكم أي استفسارات أو مخاوف حيال تقدمهم الدراسي. ونتمنى لكم سنة دراسية رائعة.

السيدة توري (الصف السابع إلى التاسع) ms.counselor@emsdoha.net

السيدة كاميلا (الصف العاشر إلى الثاني عشر) hs.counselor@emsdoha.net

معلومات هامة:

يحتوي موقع المدرسة الإلكتروني على معلومات لأولياء أمور طلاب المرحلة الثانوية.

في قائمة About us، ستجدون صفحة عن ساعات الدوام الرسمية للمدرسة.

في قائمة Our School، ستجدون صفحة عن الزي المدرسي.

في قائمة Program، يوجد قسم خاص بالمرحلة الثانوية يتضمن تمهيدات عامة من مساعد المدير ورئيسة الصف الثاني عشر /قسم الاستشاريين. كما يوجد أيضاً موقع جوجل الذي يندرج تحته كل مادة حيث يقوم كل مُعلِم باطلاعكم على المنهج، والامتحانات، وما يتم عمله في كل قسم.

في قائمة Parentsستجدون بوابة أولياء الأمور - التي تحتوي على معلومات من المدرسة كرسائل ال SAMS الحديثة وتقرير منتصف الفصل الدراسي. في حال عدم القدرة على الولوج إلى بوابة أولياء الأمور، يرجى من حضرتكم التواصل معي. كما يحتوي الموقع على أحدث نسخة من كتيب الطلاب وأولياء الأمور.